RESPONSE TO SCHOOL’S NOTICE OF SUMMER SCHOOL
Re HB 4545 Instruction

[Name of Principal]
[Subject Teacher]
[Name of School]
[Address]

	RE:	Notice of Opt Out of HB 4545 Summer School
Dear [Name of Principal]:
I am the [parent/guardian] of [student name[].  I have received your notice that as a result of my student’s results on STAAR, [he/she] is “required” to attend summer school to receive Accelerated Instruction pursuant to HB 4545.
This letter is to advise you that we will not be attending any summer school instruction related to HB 4545.  This refusal is based on two independent grounds.  First, as the TEA has noted in FAQ 19 relating to HB 4545, “[t]here is not a statute that explicitly requires a student to attend accelerated instruction offered during the summer.”  We have family plans for the summer which frankly are far more important than meaningless STAAR prep. [Opt out families add: As you know, our family does not participate in STAAR.  Thus any STAAR based instruction will be utterly wasteful and meaningless.]

	In addition, we have a [religious/moral] objection to the use of STAAR to assign punitive “hours” of instruction to students, without regard to individual circumstances, who do not meet some arbitrary standard on STAAR.  Participating in such instruction validates a system we find objectionable at its base.  For that reason, pursuant to Tex. Educ. Code sec. 26.010, we are removing our child from participation in the school activity.
Thank you for your understanding and prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

[Parent]
